
FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Dear Parents and Carers,

Week 7 of each term at Prouille is known as Wellbeing Week. We
plan this each term as it marks just over halfway through the term as
school life, family life, social commitments, extracurricular activities
and  work life starts to impact on emotions, behaviours, friendships,
and relationships. Wellbeing Week is about reconnecting and
nurturing family connections. There is NO HOMEWORK for any grade
and we encourage children to develop a social/life skill at home. For
example, a Year 6 student might be responsible for making a meal for
the family one night, a Year 4 student may learn to put the washing
on the line and a Kindy student may learn to pack and unpack their
bag each day rather than mum or dad doing it.

We also take the opportunity to think of others in our Prouille
community who may be experiencing more than the usual family
hardships with illness, death, or trauma. While not all families are
comfortable with sharing their difficulties with everyone and would
prefer to keep these private, it does not take much effort for all of us
to be kind, caring and compassionate in our social interactions with
each other. A smile and kind word can be the difference in making it
through the day!

God Bless 
Genevieve Smith 
PRINCIPAL 
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P R A Y E R  F O R  3 R D  S U N D A Y  O F  L E N T

We are so excited to have a name for our new newsletter: "Veritas
Voice", as suggested by the Jones family (Evie and Audrey Jones,
Years 4 and 2 respectively). Thank you for your suggestion and
congratulations on winning a book voucher from Novella Books at
Wahroonga Village.

It was a difficult decision for us to make, as we received numerous
excellent suggestions. We would like to make honorable mention of
the following ones in particular:

"Prouille's Spirit" from Avery Tang in Kindergarten - this was named
after her favourite horse, Spirit, which also has special meaning in the
Bible. Thank you so much Avery!

"The Quokka" from Annabelle Potter in Year 2, which has special
meaning as it is our PBL mascot and a treasured animal for us.

"Cher Ami" from Mairead and Claire De Fries (Years 4 and 2
respectively). "Cher Ami" means "Dear Friend" in French and was a
British homing pigeon used to carry messages in both world wars.
Thank you for such an insightful suggestion.

"The Water Street Times" from Alisha and Alastair Senn, also a
meaningful suggestion.

A big thank you to Gabrielle Rice for providing numerous Prouille-
related options, including "The Prouillian Express" and "The Prouille
Bulletin". 

We are continually looking for ways to improve the format and content
of our newsletter. If you have any suggestions, please contact us.

 

W I N N E R  O F  T H E  P R O U I L L E  N E W S L E T T E R
N A M I N G  C O N T E S T

Audrey Jones, Year 2
& Evie Jones, Year 4

Prayer: for 3rd Week in Lent 



Loving and Gracious God,
Here I am, asking for the water of Your life-giving


presence to fill me up.
Holy Spirit, renew me and refresh me.

Where I feel stuck in parched and monotonous

patterns,

send new life and new possibilities.
Come, Holy Spirit, into all the areas of my life that


need reawakening or re-energising.
As I reflect on Your word today, may Your

Holy Spirit reveal to me the saving power of 
the life, death and resurrection of your Son
Jesus Christ. May my relationship with Him

be renewed; my trust in Him deepened;
and my joy increased. 

Amen



N A P L A N  2 0 2 3

S I B L I N G  E N R O L M E N T S  I N  2 0 2 4

Enrolments for families who have siblings due to commence Kindergarten in
2024 are now open. Enrolment interviews will be held in early Term 2. Please
complete enrolment applications as soon as possible. Go to our website
www.prouilledbb.catholic.edu.au and refer to the Enrol page or scan the QR
code below. Thank you.

The following dates have been set for the NAPLAN tests for 2023 at Prouille.



The NAPLAN assessments are to be completed in a specific order. If students
miss one assessment, we will ensure catch-up sessions are completed
throughout the test window period. Both Year 3 and Year 5 will sit the tests on
the same day and at the same time. Please also see an information brochure at
the back of the newsletter that explains the new proficiency standards being
used to communicate achievement to parents and schools.

Wednesday 15th March 9.30 am – Writing 
Thursday 16th March 9.30 am – Reading 

Monday 20th March 9.30 am – Conventions of Language 
Wednesday 22nd March 9.30 am – Numeracy 

Catch-up Sessions will be held on the 17th, 21st, and 23rd of March depending
on need. 




H A R M O N Y  D A Y

N A P L A N  2 0 2 3

On Tuesday 21st March, Prouille will celebrate Harmony Day. Harmony
Day is a wonderful opportunity to celebrate our school’s cultural diversity
and to learn more about inclusiveness, respect and belonging for all
Australians. Students will be able to wear mufti on this day. We ask
students to wear something that either reflects their cultural background
(national costume, colours of their country’s flag) or anything with the
colour orange in it. Orange is the official colour for Harmony Day. We will
have open classrooms from 9am-9:45am followed by a liturgy in the hall
presented by Year 3.  



D I O C E S A N  M A S S

Last night, Thursday 9th March, the
Diocesan Mass was held at The Light of

Christ Centre at Waitara. It was a special
service lead by Bishop Anthony Randazzo
and was followed by presentations to staff

for years of service and for leadership
roles. 



Louise O'Brien-Pounde received an award

for 40 years of service to education and
Vincent Knight was inducted as Religious

Education Coordinator at Prouille. 
Congratulations to both of you.



Caroline Willard was also part of the choir

and a soloist on the night. Caroline was
absolutely radiant singing the Responsorial
Psalm and other hymns with what only can

be described as "the voice of an angel".
We are so proud of our staff members.

P R O J E C T  C O M P A S S I O N

A big thank you to everyone who has

sponsored Project Compassion so far by


bringing in loose change. Please continue to do
so. We will be having our Project Compassion

fundraising day on Thursday 30th March. On


this day, students will be able to wear mufti with

the donation of a gold coin. Students are asked

to wear the colour purple on this day as a link


to the season of Lent.



B A K E  S A L E

The Prouille School Cross Country Carnival will be held at Gillespie Fields, Knox Grammar, on
Friday, 24 March, 2023. This year all students from Kindergarten to Year 6 will be attending the
carnival. The day will include a walk of the track for all students, a one lap 'race' for all younger
students, and official races for students turning 8-12 this year. Our Year 6 students, with
support from our learning support teachers, will also be running various games and activities
throughout the day for all students to engage in. Parents and carers are permitted to attend the
event as spectators but will not be permitted to enter the inside of the course where the
students will be gathered and the Year 6 activities will be conducted. Please look out for the
Compass post regarding this event and let us know if you can help out on the day. 

C R O S S  C O U N T R Y

We were very fortunate to have team of 28 swimmers represent Prouille at the recent
North Shore Cluster Swimming Carnival held at Hornsby Aquatic Centre. Wearing their
new school swimming caps made it easy for the team to cheer on their teammates.
Every member of the team can be proud of their efforts on the day as the level of
competition was very high. Congratulations to the Junior Boys Relay Team of Frank
Wilson, Isaac Holland Lopez, Joseph Slade and Luke Ringrose who qualified for the
Broken Bay Swimming Carnival along with Jack Wilson who will compete in the 50m
freestyle and 50m butterfly. These students will be heading to Mingara on Tuesday, 14
March and swimming for a place in the Broken Bay team. 

C L U S T E R  S W I M M I N G  C A R N I V A L

Thank you so much to our Prouille P&F Association who held a very successful Bake Sale on
Wednesday 8th and Thursday 9th March. This was open to all year groups from Kindy to
Year 6. Our students loved to be able to purchase individually wrapped goodies to be taken
home to their families. Thank you so much to our families who baked and donated goods and
our hard working volunteers.

U P D A T E  O N  S P O R T I N G  E V E N T S



I C A S  C O M P E T I T I O N S

B U D D Y  R E A D I N G  S E S S I O N S

This term we began a buddy reading program across the school. Each
class has been buddied up with another class and once a week they
meet, and the children read to each other. Studies have shown that
pairing older students with younger students for community reading
benefits both groups. It is wonderful to see the children enjoying reading
together, supporting and encouraging each other during our buddy
reading time.

Prouille will once again take part in ICAS Assessments in 2023. The dates start
in August and run through to September. The registration cut off time is 1st of
July. Parents organise and pay for children themselves and the school runs the
assessments under test conditions during the subject sitting windows at school.
This is completely voluntary, and parents need to opt-in and use the
information below to register their children.



B U D D Y  R E A D I N G  S E S S I O N S

Premier's Reading Challenge

This year's Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC) is well underway. All students should have now
received their username and password to access their online Reading Record. It is an expectation
that all students complete the challenge. Parents and caregivers can find out more information
about the PRC, the booklists, rules and expectations here.

Each week during library sessions, students are encouraged to borrow at least one book with a PRC
sticker. Families, of course, are also encouraged to visit their local library to borrow books from the
PRC list.

As each student completes their required number of books, the PRC Co-ordinator will validate their
reading record. Their name will be displayed outside the Library.

Happy reading!
Mrs Lees

School Holiday Literary Entertainment

The upcoming school holidays are approaching fast! Families may like to attend the following live
shows based on two well-known literary masterpieces:

Possum Magic
"Pack your Grandma, pack your child, pack enough vegemite sandwiches and lamingtons for all and
go and treat yourself to a bit of theatrical bush bewilderment in Possum Magic." 

The Sydney Opera House presents Mem Fox's Possum Magic. 11th April - 22nd April, 2023. Click
here for further details.

Dr Seuss's The Cat in the Hat
"Two bored kids (This was way before iPads). One rainy day (We've all had a few those) and one
crazy cat wearing a red-striped hat (Where was the background check for that babysitter?!)"

Laycock Street Theatre presents Dr Seuss's The Cat in the Hat. 4th July - 12th July, 2023. Click
here for further details.

L I B R A R Y  N E W S

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html
https://www.sydneyoperahouse.com/events/whats-on/Kids-and-Families/2023/possum-magic.html
https://coastboxoffice.com/?show=D84E281E211CD380A65A394F57E9DC43


L E A D E R S H I P
I N D U C T I O N

V O L U N T E E R S  T H A N K  Y O U  

Thank you for those parents who have filled in the RSVP to attend the 15-minute
Safeguarding update and sign-up for being a classroom helper. I understand that
some parents are unable to attend on the date (10am, 14th March) and still want to
be a classroom helper. Under CSBB policy, they will still need to update their
details and listen to the updated information so I will organise another method of
delivery for those that cannot attend so they can still help in the classroom as soon
as possible. 

P A R E N T  C L A S S R O O M  H E L P E R  S E S S I O N  

A huge thank you to the wonderful parents and staff who helped cover the 500
new decodable readers for Kindy to Year 2. It was incredible to see that within a
week they were covered and into the classrooms ready for the children to read.
Decodable readers are vital in supporting beginner readers to develop decoding
skills.

P A R E N T  C L A S S R O O M  H E L P E R  S E S S I O N  

Parent Classroom Helper Session Parent Classroom Helper Session Parent Classroom Helper Session 

P A R E N T  E N G A G E M E N T  C O O R D I N A T O R  ( P E C )

The PEC is a paid position that works between the school and the parish of Holy
Name. We are calling for applications for this integral part of the Prouille Service
Team. The advertisement and application process for this position is at the back
of the newsletter. Please contact Genevieve if you would like further information.



T E C H N O L O G Y  C O D E  O F  C O N D U C T

There are still a number of parents who have not completed the Internet and Network Services User
Agreement through the Compass Parent Portal. Please provide consent for this user agreement
ASAP to ensure your child can access our devices, internet and network in class. 

M E R I T  A W A R D S

2023 Merit Awards Term 1

Class  Week 5 Week 6

Kindy Koala 
Frederick Eustace & Zoe

Leutogi
Isaac Limers-Hoare & Avery


Aho 

Kindy Kangaroo 
Isabelle Cooper & Thomas

Castro
Sebastian Gonzalez & Maggie

Gouveia

Year 1 Lyrebird 
Ning Ning Yang & Liam


Behnam  
Sophia Kudelia & Elizaveta


Usoltseva

Year 1 Rosella 
Liam Roberts & Harshini


Hariprasath 
Lia Vali Pour Goudarzi &

Tristan Jaoudat

Year 2 Emu 
Alice Lo, Cara Polselli &


Annabelle Potter 
Penelope Brady, Millie Jordan


& Sofiia Kamaleeva

Year 3 Platypus  Laurence Rundle & Ian Oh 
Sam Indiana & Elizabeth


Bizannes 

Year 4 Dingo  Hamish Ronald & Joseph Slade
Hannah Behnam & Angus

Mithieux

Year 4 Kookaburra  Elsie Adkins & Alexandra Kirby
Isaac Holland-Lopez &

Maxence Jaoudat

Year 5 Echidna 
Matthew Pepper & Sophia


Torbarac 
Darcey Carolan & Jack Wilson

Year 6 Wallaby 
Sivani Karthikeyan & Zachary


Leach 
Chris Doyle & Olivia Ringrose



T E R M  1  2 0 2 3  C A L E N D A R  O F  E V E N T S



Last newsletter, we announced that on Friday 31st March all Year 5 and 6 students have
been invited to attend the full-dress rehearsal of Brigidine College’s production of
Footloose. This is an exciting opportunity for our students. We are calling on available
parents to help transport students to and from the venue so we do not need to pay for
bus hire. Parent helpers are welcome to stay and watch the production as well. If you are
available and interested in helping, please contact Genevieve via phone or email.
Permission notes will be posted on Compass with all details in the coming weeks. 

" F O O T L O O S E "  T H E  M U S I C A L

Morning session: 10am to 11am
Evening session: 6pm to 6:30pm

We warmly welcome all families of future students seeking enrolment in 2024 and beyond
to come along to our first Open Day on Wednesday 29th March 2023 and experience
what a day-in-the-life of Prouille looks like.

Our Open Day is a wonderful opportunity to see what our school can offer you and your
child. School tours will be an opportunity for parents and children to meet our Principal,
Genevieve Smith, chat with our friendly senior students and teachers, see a typical
school day in action and tour the school facilities.

The Open Day schedule is as follows:

Please see the flyer attached to this newsletter for further information. To register, go to
the following link: https://bit.ly/opendaydbb or scan the following QR code.

O P E N  D A Y  -  W E D N E S D A Y  2 9 T H  M A R C H  

https://www.prouilledbb.catholic.edu.au/our-school/wahroonga-primary-school-principals-message/






NAPLAN CHANGES







P & F  F A M I L Y  W E L C O M E  D A Y
1 7 T H  M A R C H  2 0 2 3

Our P&F Family Welcome Day is coming up on Friday 17th March. To register,
please go to https://bit.ly/ProuilleWelcome or scan the QR code below. For further
details, please see the flyer below.














